Catamount Residential Owners Association

Meeting Minutes

February 14, 2012
A meeting of the Catamount Residential Owners Association was held on February 14, 2012 at 8:30 a. m. at the Board Room of The Commercial Property Group, LLC in Steamboat Springs, Colorado.

Members:        
Jim McRoberts




Jan Gasser 



Bob King
Guests: 

Michael Burks


Bruce Allbright



John Holloway


Joel Anderson



Stephanie McDonald



Nancy Kounovsky

The meeting was called to order at 8:30 a.m. by President Jan Gasser. 


The first order of business was the approval of the previous meeting minutes. Bob made a motion to approve the minutes from September 29, 2011 and it was seconded by Jim. The motion was approved.

The next item on the agenda was the proposed gate on Harrison Trail on the east side of the Lake Catamount neighborhood.  Medora has in her possession an email from the County stating that the subject gate is outside the Planned Unit Development (PUD) and thus can be built without any County Planning Department involvement.  This initiative is sponsored by the Metro District to reduce trespassing and the potential liability to homeowners, the CROA Board and others.  The Club is also supportive of the project.  The Metro District Board has approved this initiative subject to confirming that there’s no violation of the bond covenants issued through the Metro District in 2009.  The CROA Board voted to support this initiative.    Assuming the

question relating to the bonds is resolved in support of the gate being built, the Metro District will prepare a letter outlining the need for such a gate and the District's willingness to take responsibility for the gate and maintaining it.  The gate will be financed by some of the homeowners on the east side of the Lake.  Currently, there are in hand commitments to underwrite the entire project and the funds will be available as required. After some discussion, the CROA Board agreed that a process is needed to move this proposal forward.  Final costing of the gate must be completed by Joel Anderson of the Metro District.  The gate design will be submitted and reviewed by the Design Review Board as a matter of courtesy.  The gate will complete the east side entrance (at the Yampa River Bridge, just past the cattle guard).  The District will handle any building permit submittal requirements.  Bob King and Bruce Allbright agreed to take responsibility for contacting all homeowners on the east side of the Lake.  Finally, the District will contact the Yampa Valley Land Trust.


A motion was made by Jan to support the Metro District’s efforts in going forward with a gate on the east side of the cattle guard on Harrison Trail. A vote was taken with all voting in favor. The motion was approved.


The next item of business was the Financials. Nancy Kounovsky of the Commercial Property Group joined the meeting. The Financials were presented through the end of 2011. Receivables, money market account, past due accounts and compliance deposits were discussed. The Board agreed to ask Medora to proceed with filing a lien on Ranch Lot 1 for past due fees. The Board also asked that Medora contact all owners with compliance deposits that have been dormant for an extended period of time. 


A motion was made by Jim to approve the financials as presented and it was seconded by Bob. A vote was taken with all in favor. The motion was carried. 


The next item on the agenda was the annual meeting review. The summer party was discussed. Medora will be contacting the Kelley’s who have volunteered to host the party. All owners will be contacted by mail, email and auto call of the details. The Allbrights and Kings have also volunteered to host if need be. Medora will contact the Board once details are finalized.

Under Other Business, there was discussion of car stickers identifying vehicles as part of Catamount. The Club manager will be asked to include stickers in the information mailed out for the Club. Jan will contact Medora about this request. 


The minutes from the Annual Meeting were reviewed. A motion was made by Jim to approve the 2011 Annual Meeting minutes and it was seconded by Jan. The minutes were approved. 

Bruce Allbright asked if installing a mail cluster box could be researched for interested owners. 


The Quarterly meeting dates were discussed. The scheduled June 28th meeting was moved to July 2nd tentatively.


There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 10:10 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Stephanie McDonald  
